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6th November 2017
Australian Energy Regulator
Level 24, 400 George Street
Brisbane

Queensland 4000
Attention: Australian Energy Regulator 
Subject: Prysmian submission addressing – Draft decision of “DNSP 
applications for waivers from the Electricity Distribution Ring-fencing Guideline October 2017”
· Section 2.1 (k) Sales of Inventory (Page 24); and

· Section 2.2.3 Submissions on “sale of inventory” pages 33 &34

To Whom It May Concern

Prysmian would like to make a submission regarding the AER’s proposal to grant a waiver to the Ring Fencing Guidelines for inventory items sold to contractors by DNSPs where the materials will become part of the shared distribution network.

It is Prysmian’s position that should a waiver be granted then the status quote will be maintained and DNSPs will continue to compete unfairly against local manufacturers, putting local jobs at risk.

As elaborated in our last submission, some DNSPs have become increasingly aggressive in securing unregulated income.  There are DNSPs who have setup a ‘cable distribution business’ using ‘free resources’ diverted from their regulated business. Resources like rent, wages, IT infrastructure, stock holding ability, warehousing and distribution costs are paid for by their regulated side of the business.  So using these ‘free resources’, they are able to setup a cable distribution business where the only costs is the cost of cheap, imported cable which they mark up with very little margin as their real fixed costs are not taken into account.  The source of the cheap, imported cables are always through their powerful ‘Period Supply Contracts’ which in past years was predominately designed to fill their own material needs for their regulated business but are now being used to secure cheap imported cable for their cable distribution business.  

It is our strong opinion that regardless of the project being a private job or a job where the material is gifted back to the DNSP, DNSPs should not be an active and aggressive competitor against local manufacturers.  Furthermore, it would be impossible to identify and audit which projects are gifted back to DNSPs and which projects are for purely private networks. It would be doubtful that DNSPs would in practice give two prices for the same materials based on the project type as contractors would always try to obtain the lower price and DNSPs would always try to make a sale.

Yours sincerely,

	

	 

	Hamavand Shroff

	Commercial Director
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